AGM Minutes of Parent Council Meeting held on Monday 15th September 2015 at 7pm 
at
 Castle Douglas Primary School

Chairperson, Jill Maciver welcomed everyone to the meeting.
The Minutes from the previous AGM and meeting were both read and approved by Jill Maciver and Eileen Hope.

Election of Committee Members
Jill Maciver has offered to continue as Chairperson for another year and Demi Powell will be our Vice Chairperson. Paul Bekier is standing down as Treasurer and will be replaced by Gemma Blackburn.  Eileen Hope will continue as Secretary.

Matters Arising
Parental Involvement
Miss Dooley attended our meeting this evening as Chairperson of the school’s PTA.  There is continuing concern regarding the parental involvement in the PTA and the diminishing numbers of parents attending the meetings.  It was discussed that Miss Dooley would arrange an informal gathering to give parents a chance to see what is involved on the PTA.   The next meeting will be held on Monday 21st September.
Education Service Review
Further to the previous discussions on the Education Service Review there are to be 3.4 million pounds worth of savings to be made.  The parent forum have sent materials regarding the proposals and a survey will be given to parents to complete and return to aid the consultation process.  The parent’s response will be gathered by 10th November.
Capacity Update
Jill Maciver advised the Parent Council that she planned to meet with John Thin alongside Mr Tyson regarding any future proposals for the capacity issue we have within the school.  This year there were 58 catchment children and the school has no spaces available.  There is now a waiting list.  
Bikeability
Mr Tyson would like bikeability to continue and will discuss with parent member Jennifer Oliver to future training arrangements.  Katie from Sustrans will be attending the school to discuss various matters.  It was also suggested that we might be able to get some High School pupils to help with the training.
Head Teachers Report 
Mr Tyson has been looking into a new school app and the Parent Council have agreed to contribute to the running costs.  

Treasurers Report
The current balance is £442.05

AOCB

Date of Next Meeting – Monday 7th December 2015 at 7pm
